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Jesus preached the good news of the kingdom and cured every sickness among the 
people. Matthew 4:23 

 

  

 

Altar Flowers and Worship Appointments-PLEASE READ 
Beginning in 2023, the church will no longer be supplementing the cost of altar flowers 

for worship each week due to the increased cost of doing so. Our Ministry Support Plan, 
which was approved at the recent annual congregational meeting, does not allow for the 
added expense of weekly flowers. With the closing of Roxanne’s Flowers at the end of 
December the church will once again be utilizing Royer’s Flowers and Gifts for its floral 
needs. The cost for weekly altar flowers will be $55.00. This amount will cover the cost 
of two vases and delivery. As in the past, please write your name on the flower chart in 
the Gathering Area for the Sunday(s) on which you wish to sponsor flowers and fill out 

one of the forms indicating who the flowers are to be giving “in honor of,” “in memory of,” 
or “in thanksgiving for,” and turn that into the church office. Filling out a form will ensure 

the information to be included in the bulletin is accurate. In the same manner, if you wish 
to contribute toward weekly worship appointments, the bottom of the same form 
needs to be completed. The cost for weekly worship appointments can be for any 

amount. The flower chart is only for altar flowers. Please do not sign up for worship 
appointments on this chart. There will be no flowers on the altar on the Sundays when 

people have not sponsored flowers.   
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001h1qwvrfDQS-49tsWyMadCNG-B3uYgAHcK1rE1DgG19E92iPgxsIuDlkCxWEyabKhSUpmrf5J0c3eOtXUvWxNrD0g9m83VxpAk3_8qL4Mr8jR0OaLCnyL5GegNUQ8YSNqHa3jqa4x15YjuSXvchuVRskdd13eIdUVYujpdKf3mv4=&c=Xu775Cx4CVLed2Vc484GJYgTBfXmehaKt4DcXAkJuaHUoLQ22HRTYQ==&ch=swd_fu6nszIfOr2kmtI5czoHYUwVq-Uj2Ut-iIrV9M5kYRt52QiqmA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001h1qwvrfDQS-49tsWyMadCNG-B3uYgAHcK1rE1DgG19E92iPgxsIuDm97ly70vaK1t0W4scOkJHCESL0qnEDT-KlAbMRiBfXC1PiPVXyV3p-XbW5myaX9umnHj-jtWiHMqBqVN5p-VstmHvyos9Td6Hjz594wVEAk1q7NPobzIseWJ4nUB66uZ0UTLkZ1ss3A&c=Xu775Cx4CVLed2Vc484GJYgTBfXmehaKt4DcXAkJuaHUoLQ22HRTYQ==&ch=swd_fu6nszIfOr2kmtI5czoHYUwVq-Uj2Ut-iIrV9M5kYRt52QiqmA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001h1qwvrfDQS-49tsWyMadCNG-B3uYgAHcK1rE1DgG19E92iPgxsIuDm97ly70vaK1t0W4scOkJHCESL0qnEDT-KlAbMRiBfXC1PiPVXyV3p-XbW5myaX9umnHj-jtWiHMqBqVN5p-VstmHvyos9Td6Hjz594wVEAk1q7NPobzIseWJ4nUB66uZ0UTLkZ1ss3A&c=Xu775Cx4CVLed2Vc484GJYgTBfXmehaKt4DcXAkJuaHUoLQ22HRTYQ==&ch=swd_fu6nszIfOr2kmtI5czoHYUwVq-Uj2Ut-iIrV9M5kYRt52QiqmA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001h1qwvrfDQS-49tsWyMadCNG-B3uYgAHcK1rE1DgG19E92iPgxsIuDm97ly70vaK1t0W4scOkJHCESL0qnEDT-KlAbMRiBfXC1PiPVXyV3p-XbW5myaX9umnHj-jtWiHMqBqVN5p-VstmHvyos9Td6Hjz594wVEAk1q7NPobzIseWJ4nUB66uZ0UTLkZ1ss3A&c=Xu775Cx4CVLed2Vc484GJYgTBfXmehaKt4DcXAkJuaHUoLQ22HRTYQ==&ch=swd_fu6nszIfOr2kmtI5czoHYUwVq-Uj2Ut-iIrV9M5kYRt52QiqmA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001h1qwvrfDQS-49tsWyMadCNG-B3uYgAHcK1rE1DgG19E92iPgxsIuDlkCxWEyabKhnr1ND5OdpTnwGLgEKaTFmnP_BHB7u1uA5KbS81HcFQjoqjg9IZyVBRs30-cgY_bv81c0Wt1jWdB9xMCjnsNS2on-RCz_2kfDtDCG9BKwGccqQrT4ucIZqg==&c=Xu775Cx4CVLed2Vc484GJYgTBfXmehaKt4DcXAkJuaHUoLQ22HRTYQ==&ch=swd_fu6nszIfOr2kmtI5czoHYUwVq-Uj2Ut-iIrV9M5kYRt52QiqmA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001h1qwvrfDQS-49tsWyMadCNG-B3uYgAHcK1rE1DgG19E92iPgxsIuDlkCxWEyabKhSFK6PpSZeTyXqtaZgUn5Vp-uomtR0faXD5lzfLmVoA5q7eL1a495uoym35oq1xw1BdiBYyyr7_EOKdrMLpHL2zjxOmEA2QmwyvseL3E8S35SzZxI1YrX43uRed746g-kEYB2spHEiTBuHh8GP9Yxvw==&c=Xu775Cx4CVLed2Vc484GJYgTBfXmehaKt4DcXAkJuaHUoLQ22HRTYQ==&ch=swd_fu6nszIfOr2kmtI5czoHYUwVq-Uj2Ut-iIrV9M5kYRt52QiqmA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001h1qwvrfDQS-49tsWyMadCNG-B3uYgAHcK1rE1DgG19E92iPgxsIuDlkCxWEyabKhSFK6PpSZeTyXqtaZgUn5Vp-uomtR0faXD5lzfLmVoA5q7eL1a495uoym35oq1xw1BdiBYyyr7_EOKdrMLpHL2zjxOmEA2QmwyvseL3E8S35SzZxI1YrX43uRed746g-kEYB2spHEiTBuHh8GP9Yxvw==&c=Xu775Cx4CVLed2Vc484GJYgTBfXmehaKt4DcXAkJuaHUoLQ22HRTYQ==&ch=swd_fu6nszIfOr2kmtI5czoHYUwVq-Uj2Ut-iIrV9M5kYRt52QiqmA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001h1qwvrfDQS-49tsWyMadCNG-B3uYgAHcK1rE1DgG19E92iPgxsIuDlkCxWEyabKhKehFPM9hHDKfE6xINwVoJ-q-l_KTnh2044bXhZ043omxsT0RaH32tF1QhQSnUoeSqc33F51UnzkaOPcoldd7TNx2oN2jjaLW&c=Xu775Cx4CVLed2Vc484GJYgTBfXmehaKt4DcXAkJuaHUoLQ22HRTYQ==&ch=swd_fu6nszIfOr2kmtI5czoHYUwVq-Uj2Ut-iIrV9M5kYRt52QiqmA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001h1qwvrfDQS-49tsWyMadCNG-B3uYgAHcK1rE1DgG19E92iPgxsIuDlkCxWEyabKhKehFPM9hHDKfE6xINwVoJ-q-l_KTnh2044bXhZ043omxsT0RaH32tF1QhQSnUoeSqc33F51UnzkaOPcoldd7TNx2oN2jjaLW&c=Xu775Cx4CVLed2Vc484GJYgTBfXmehaKt4DcXAkJuaHUoLQ22HRTYQ==&ch=swd_fu6nszIfOr2kmtI5czoHYUwVq-Uj2Ut-iIrV9M5kYRt52QiqmA==


 

 

IMPORTANT NOTICE: We emailed 
2022 donation statements to 
everyone we have emails for.  All 
others have been printed and will be 
available on the table in the 
Gathering Area. If you have not 
picked yours up by the end of the 
month, we will mail them. Please let 
the church office know if you have 
not received a statement. 
  

 
 

 

Year End Financial Report For 2022: 
           Unified Budget Expense         $375,660.36 

           Unified Budget Income          $297,212.41 

           Year End Deficit                    $ 78,447.95 

           The deficit was covered by funds remaining from bequests received by the 
congregation. 

           Budgeted Expense                 $402,061.00 

           Budgeted Income                   $283,830.00 

           Budgeted Deficit                    $ 118,231.00 
 

 

 

 

January 22-28, 2023 
 

 

 

 

 

 



View This Month's Calendar Here  
 

 

Office Hours: January 23-27 
We recommend you call the office prior to stopping in to ensure hours have not 

changed. 
Pastor Mark will be on vacation this week. If you need anything please  

call the church office or Donna Nace. 
 

Day Sue Pastor 

Monday 8:00 AM - 4:00 PM 9:00 AM - 12:30 PM 

Tuesday 8:00 AM - 4:00 PM 9:00 AM - 12:30 PM 

Wednesday 8:00 AM - 4:00 PM 9:00 AM - 12:30 PM 

Thursday 8:00 AM - 4:00 PM 9:00 AM - 12:30 PM 

Friday 8:00 AM - Noon OFF 
 

 

 

  

Snow or Inclement Weather:  
Notice of worship/meeting cancellations can be found on: 

• TV Channel ABC 27 or their website: www.abc27.com  
• WGAL 8 website: www.WGAL.com  
• Front page of Holy Trinity's website: holytrinityephrata.org  

 

 

  

 

 

Holy Trinity Lutheran church cordially invites you to a free 

community concert performed by Essence of Joy Choir from Penn 

State University on Sunday, March 26, 2023 at 4:00 PM. This 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001h1qwvrfDQS-49tsWyMadCNG-B3uYgAHcK1rE1DgG19E92iPgxsIuDm97ly70vaK1vgRqcoDAF6fHQaZaIxvd0ieijlH5MySVPoLpLMr3ydBM4BaTI1NRf7sus8a1RRm4Jwj5pTC5ibxta1SxtScOAm0s9rXQ8bvfkcIpG5yZ7mRWOee3FrWnsA==&c=Xu775Cx4CVLed2Vc484GJYgTBfXmehaKt4DcXAkJuaHUoLQ22HRTYQ==&ch=swd_fu6nszIfOr2kmtI5czoHYUwVq-Uj2Ut-iIrV9M5kYRt52QiqmA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001h1qwvrfDQS-49tsWyMadCNG-B3uYgAHcK1rE1DgG19E92iPgxsIuDhwqILJqCDGJ1auAjau481wLZwdUbGeI2q4kl0AFOLMvbfxqvwezWS6REyWKMiWnfvqIoFL8oz6FvoEGM0bwhtY=&c=Xu775Cx4CVLed2Vc484GJYgTBfXmehaKt4DcXAkJuaHUoLQ22HRTYQ==&ch=swd_fu6nszIfOr2kmtI5czoHYUwVq-Uj2Ut-iIrV9M5kYRt52QiqmA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001h1qwvrfDQS-49tsWyMadCNG-B3uYgAHcK1rE1DgG19E92iPgxsIuDhwqILJqCDGJ3fnqNFsDR_gnQsIkUzeYRzJvQUFGKg7TBGrpRyzdipDrtm92UhrUduJ-GxkjgTDLAePBlKKW-mw=&c=Xu775Cx4CVLed2Vc484GJYgTBfXmehaKt4DcXAkJuaHUoLQ22HRTYQ==&ch=swd_fu6nszIfOr2kmtI5czoHYUwVq-Uj2Ut-iIrV9M5kYRt52QiqmA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001h1qwvrfDQS-49tsWyMadCNG-B3uYgAHcK1rE1DgG19E92iPgxsIuDhwqILJqCDGJZi4i7UK41hV441iltMfsc1WVSou-ge_5gaYMcmZp4EgLVrr2i8FcAZXsgCb7qLCsrY63C1uCJxQBkX0_VstWdw==&c=Xu775Cx4CVLed2Vc484GJYgTBfXmehaKt4DcXAkJuaHUoLQ22HRTYQ==&ch=swd_fu6nszIfOr2kmtI5czoHYUwVq-Uj2Ut-iIrV9M5kYRt52QiqmA==


concert is sponsored through a grant from the Anne Brossman 

Sweigart Charitable Foundation.  
 

 

 

 

January Congregation Council Meeting 

At its meeting January 12, the congregation council: 

·        Approved the Evangelism Committee request for $125 licensing fee 

to show a movie February 5 that will be a community event. 

·        Requested that committee chairs submit a summary of committee 

meetings to be included in the Messenger. 

·        Directed the Property Committee to evaluate the current cleaning 

service provider and solicit additional proposals to provide the service. 

·        Affirmed that there will not be altar flowers for weeks there is no 

sponsor.  
 

  

 

 

Change for Administrative Assistant 
The Congregation Council has negotiated 
with Sue Johns, our administrative 
assistant, a reduction in work hours. For 
2023, Sue will work 20 less days with a 
corresponding reduction in pay. This 
means that some weeks will work one less 
day (or perhaps ½ day). As always, check 
the Messenger for Sue’s schedule for the 
following week. A reminder, if you plan to 
come to the building or office, it is a good 
practice to call first to make certain the 
building is open. 
 
 

   Organ Repair 
During the last four months of 2022, some 
necessary repairs were made to our pipe 

 
 

2022 Sweigart Foundation 
Grant 

In response to our request, the 
Sweigart Foundation has again 
generously awarded a grant to 
Holy Trinity. The $5,000 grant 
was made in December. The 
Congregation Council has made 
the following allocations of the 
grant: 
·        $1,000 for Trini Mini supplies 
and programs 

·        $1,200 for transportation of 
students to Trini Mini 
·        $1,800 for a 2024 concert, 
perhaps by a Millersville 
University music organization 

·        $1,000 for organ case and 
pipe repair 

AMAZON SMILE 

Amazon is discontinuing its Amazon Smile 
program on February 20, 2023.  



organ. The case holding pipes above the choir 
loft became loose over time and was in danger 
of falling. The case was more securely 
reattached and painted. At the same time, the 
exposed pipes were cleaned and repaired. The 
total cost of the repair done by Brunner & 
Associates was $5,731.56. The cost was paid 
using $1,000 of the Sweigart Foundation grant 
and $4,731.56 from our Thanksgiving and 
Memorial Fund. 
 
 

The Friday evening dinners will resume 

Friday, February 3rd at The Lincoln House 

and every first Friday of the month 

thereafter. The sign up sheet will be available 

at the back of the church.  
 
  

 

 

  

Looking for more information not included in this week's newsletter?  
Be sure to checkout our website!  

Thanks for reading! Have a great week ahead! 
 

                         
  
 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001h1qwvrfDQS-49tsWyMadCNG-B3uYgAHcK1rE1DgG19E92iPgxsIuDllFaf-CNuwEHt_zdWebOC1vycgOtBp6_v8rZxnoDrUFgHTHh-Y_3qDjtegUhiBtYbptfIiB29AvgNIZmOqXMjyLZdmLBeSkoNlrAyrKC7D1Xkqfeuiu_T8=&c=Xu775Cx4CVLed2Vc484GJYgTBfXmehaKt4DcXAkJuaHUoLQ22HRTYQ==&ch=swd_fu6nszIfOr2kmtI5czoHYUwVq-Uj2Ut-iIrV9M5kYRt52QiqmA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001h1qwvrfDQS-49tsWyMadCNG-B3uYgAHcK1rE1DgG19E92iPgxsIuDllFaf-CNuwE0pJXJUm4jZbkQW3LpJJd2DwRXoA59_57QByW6WdkkBFvfpbBuDPLgY5IuygMN8g7cf04cBSjU0LHi_ZN0vDyEoglIks7Casnu1XqMuabysY=&c=Xu775Cx4CVLed2Vc484GJYgTBfXmehaKt4DcXAkJuaHUoLQ22HRTYQ==&ch=swd_fu6nszIfOr2kmtI5czoHYUwVq-Uj2Ut-iIrV9M5kYRt52QiqmA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001h1qwvrfDQS-49tsWyMadCNG-B3uYgAHcK1rE1DgG19E92iPgxsIuDllFaf-CNuwERptvzdCOWOpItX7cKXL104EjAn9RpFX6LKiqgEqETnFj7AAL8mvMv3DfHnyLxR6konqWN7JPcHHM0g61R63GTjBZTBFCW6o-&c=Xu775Cx4CVLed2Vc484GJYgTBfXmehaKt4DcXAkJuaHUoLQ22HRTYQ==&ch=swd_fu6nszIfOr2kmtI5czoHYUwVq-Uj2Ut-iIrV9M5kYRt52QiqmA==
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